Center Township Board of Supervisors July 13, 2021 Minutes

A business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was held on Tuesday, July 13, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present were Edward A. "Butch" Deter, Chairman, Paul Cook, Vice Chairman, Harry Gillispie, Supervisor and N. Dawn Horr, Secretary. Visitors were Daniel and Jodie Stoneking and Dave Brendel.

Paul made a motion to approve the minutes of the June business meeting as read. Harry seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Harry made a motion to approve the bills as presented. Paul seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Dave Brendel stated that the culvert at the end of Covered Bridge Road needs to be cleaned to avert continued flooding issues.

Seven bids for the bridge replacement on Barton Hollow Road were received and read at noon. Tabulations are listed below. Harry made a motion to award the bid contract to Piedmont Services, LLC as the lowest bidder at \$44,400.00 pending approval from the township's engineer and solicitor. Paul seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Gary Metzinger Cement Contractor, Inc.	\$57,000.00
Hayden Excavating	46,748.00
J. F. Shea Construction, Inc.	76,900.00
Lone Pine Construction	85,515.00
Piedmont Services, LLC	44,400.00
Slusarczyk Excavating, LLC	45,250.00
T & B Excavating	46,050.00

The Impact Fee funding was received in the amount of \$755,839.99 and deposited into the Capital Reserve Fund.

According to the code enforcement report there is still no progress regarding the Magistrate's hearing for the non-compliance of trash pick-up at 120 Second Street. The refuse at 2948 W. Roy Furman Hwy, has been cleaned up.

The public informational meeting for the proposed sewer line extension has been postponed until late July or August.

Harry noted that the bids to install natural gas generators in three of the township buildings has been placed on hold until the size of the gas service line to the buildings is determined.

A fine has been imposed on Approved Site Services for being on Locust Hill Road with overweight equipment.

A van recently burned on Hoy Hill Road melting the new flex-base pavement. The section of road will be replaced.

The first round of mowing of the township road banks has been completed. The second round will begin after Labor Day.

Butch is still working with Windstream to correct lines laying in the Township roadway right-of-way.

Center Township Board of Supervisors July 13, 2021 Minutes Page 2

Roads are being measured and stone is being stockpiled in preparation for oiling and chipping. It is planned for late July or August.

Mrs. Stoneking informed the board of a section on Center Highlands Road that is washed out from the recent storms.

Paul made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Harry and the meeting was adjourned at 7:35 p.m.

Secretary 1407